
R E S O L U T I O N 

 
 WHEREAS, due to recent rainfall and now adequate 
reservoir supply, the Rivanna Water and Sewer Authority 

(“RWSA”) rescinded a Drought Warning and Drought 
Emergency on November 14, 2017 for the public water supply 

which serves the County of Albemarle and the City of 
Charlottesville; and 

 
 WHEREAS, the water levels of the reservoirs, 

particularly the South Fork Rivanna Reservoir, have 
increased in recent days due to rainfall and mandatory 

water restrictions are no longer necessary; and 
 

 WHEREAS, Section 16-02 B of the Albemarle County 
Service Authority’s (“ACSA”) Rules and Regulations 

provides that the ACSA Board of Directors shall request the 
Board of Supervisors to rescind the Declaration of 

Emergency based upon the Board of Directors determining 
that a water emergency in Albemarle County no longer 

exists;  
  

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of 
Directors of the Albemarle County Service Authority, that it 
is hereby determined that a Water Emergency in Albemarle 

County no longer exists; and 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Executive Director of 
the Albemarle County Service Authority is duly authorized 
to notify ACSA Customers that the Drought Emergency and 
Drought Warning have been lifted, following the rescinding 
of the Declaration of an Emergency by the Albemarle County 

Board of Supervisors; and 
 
 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Albemarle 
County Board of Supervisors is hereby requested to rescind 

the Declaration of a Water Emergency and declare that 
there is not a need to continue to impose restrictions for 

water use. 
 



 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 I hereby certify the foregoing to be a true and exact copy of a 
resolution adopted by the Board of Directors of the Albemarle County 
Service Authority in an emergency meeting held November 16, 2017 by 
a vote of ___ to ___. 
 
                               
                                          __________________________________ 
                        Gary B. O’Connell, Secretary-Treasurer 


